July 9, 1960

Mr, Charles H. Chewning
113 W. Markham Avenue
Durham, Nerth Carolina

- Dear Mr. Chewning:

In your absence last Tuesday evening at the regular

monthly meeting of The Official Board, your Nominating
Committee placed in nomination what we thought to be an
excellent list of officers for this Board during the coming
year. They were elected unanimously. We, as a committee,
however, felt that we would not have completed our full
function until a letter had been addressed to you expressing
the appreciation of the whole Board for the services you have
rendered our church as Chairman of this Board for the

last four years. We recognize the fact that you overcame
many obstacles, successfully handled aa increasing cost of
operations each year, and upheld the dignity of your position
in such a way to deserve the praise of the entire congregation,

. We congratulate you on your successes and thank you for
‘your uatiring efforis.

Cordially yours,
- THE NOMINATING COMMITTEE OF

THE OFFICIAL BOARD, DUKE
MEMORIAL METHODIST CHURCH

Nz

W. Alfred Williams, Chairman
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